
 

STAFF REPORT 

10/14/2020 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: Maritza Martinez, Public Works Director  

SUBJECT: Authorize award of a construction agreement to Foam Experts Roofing, Inc., for 

City Facilities Re-Roof Project No. 091520, in the amount not to exceed 

$172,188.35; authorize an appropriation of: 1) $112,705.75 from unallocated 

General Fund reserves and 2) $59,482.60 from unallocated Coachella Water 

Authority reserves.   
 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Authorize award of a construction agreement to Foam Experts Roofing, Inc., for City Facilities 

Re-Roof Project No. 091520, in the amount not to exceed $172,188.35. 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

 

On October 7, 2020, the formal bid opening took place for the City Facilities Reroof Project No. 

091520.  This project would provide for application of a spray polyurethane foam onto the roof 

surface at three city facilities that require reroof improvements.  The three facilities include: Civic 

Center, Coachella Corporate Yard and Bagdouma Community Center.  All three locations require 

a reroof as repairs are not addressing ongoing roof deficiencies.  The application of a polyurethane 

foam roof will weatherproof the facilities and also provide a cooler roof surface provided by the 

ultraviolet coating applied as part of the application process.  The City received the below 

responses to the formal bid.  

 



 

 

After review of the responses received the lowest responsible and most qualified bidder was 

identified to be Foam Experts Roofing Inc.  Staff is recommending award of a construction 

agreement to Foam Experts Roofing Inc in the amount of $149,729 plus a 15% contingency, thus 

a total not to exceed amount of $172,188.35.    

FISCAL IMPACT: 

The recommended action will require an appropriation from unallocated reserves.  It is 

recommended the improvement costs for the Corporate Yard facility be shared by the Coachella 

Water Authority and an appropriation from unallocated Coachella Water Authority reserves be 

approved in the amount of $59,482.60.  The remaining cost for the improvements would require 

an appropriation from unallocated General Fund reserves, in the amount of $112,705.75.        

 

Attachments: Proposed Agreement 


